Discussion - Vote on Proposed Name Change to “Akron Sail and Power Squadron” at October Meeting
When the United States Power Squadrons was formed, in 1914, the term “Squadron” was more familiar that it is today.  In fact, USPS started as a “Squadron” of Power Boats that belonged to members of the Boston Yacht Club. 
Akron Power Squadron, founded in 1939, has a rich history.   The name Akron Power Squadron has stood for safe boating for over 70 years. 

USPS today is made up of all boaters – and non-boaters – alike.  The term “squadron” is rarely used outside of military situations.  In fact, many of us have been asked by non-members, “What’s a Power Squadron?”

This spring, the Akron Power Squadron Board of Directors voted to propose a Bylaws change to change our name.  In October, our members will vote on that issue.  Two-thirds must vote in favor of the change.   Here are some questions and answers that might help you understand this issue:

Q:  Why “Sail and Power Squadron”, and not “Power and Sail Squadron”?  

A:  USPS Operations Manual specifies Squadrons can change their name to preface “Power Squadron” with the words “Sail and”.   It does not offer “Power and Sail Squadron” – and it doesn’t say why.  It may be that “Sail and Power Squadron” has a better sound than “Power and Sail Squadron”.

Q:  How many “Sail and Power Squadrons” are there?  

A:  Of the approximately 450 Squadrons, nearly 200 have either changed their name, or (as a newer squadron) started as a “Sail and Power Squadron.”   There are five squadrons in Ohio that have the name “Sail and Power Squadron”, including Columbus.
Q:  What are some reasons to change the name?  

A:  When the general public first hears the name, “Power Squadron”, they do not generally think that it’s a boating organization.  Using the name “Sail and Power Squadron”  is more likely to convey the idea of “boating”.

Anecdotally, some sailors (who are now members) have said that they thought the organization was just for power boats, so they didn’t join until later, when they learned that USPS was for all boaters.

Finally, the “Sail and Power” name is more inclusive, and more likely to appeal to all boaters.

Q:  What are some reasons not to change?  

A:  Akron Power Squadron has a rich tradition in boating education and civic service.  We are proud of that.  The name honors those who founded APS and worked so hard to make it what it is today.
Q:  What has been the experience of other squadrons who changed their names?  

In 2009, we used the PSML, Power Squadron Mailing List, to ask for the experience of other squadrons who had changed their names.  Responses were received from seven squadrons.  Two squadrons thought the name change was beneficial, 3 found no difference, 1 had voted it down 3 times, and 1 response was about the process to change the name (which is not too hard).
Later we did a survey on “Sail Angle”, asking the same question.  There were seventeen responses, with opinions on both sides of the issue.
If you are interested in seeing the comments, they are listed at the web site, http://batswings.homestead.com/index.html .   (Click the link on the right side of the web page.)

While members were mixed on whether the name change was a good idea, they all agreed that changing your name is not a “magic bullet” to increase members.  A strong squadron is the result of hard work by the bridge, board, and other volunteers to create an organization that boaters want to join.
Q:  Late last year, we did a survey of members to see their feelings toward the name change.   What were the results?  

A:  As reported in the February Scuttlebutt, 53 members responded (out of 188 total members at the time).  Twenty-five members had additional comments – almost all positive.  The survey was very positive for the name change:
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Q:  What are the procedures to change our name?  

A:  
The draft amendment is considered by the squadron’s executive committee and approved for proposal to the general membership.

The membership is notified of the proposal to amend the bylaws, by giving the full text of the amendments and the time, date and location of the meeting at which a vote will be taken
The membership votes on the amendments in accordance with amendment provisions of its current bylaws.  A two-thirds majority vote is required.
Q:  Akron Power Squadron is incorporated.  Does that make it more complicated?  

Our Law Officer (Lt Sid Foster, P) is involved in the process and has discussed this with the D7 Law Officer (D/Lt Dick Patton, SN, Cleveland).  The change can probably be made on line and is not a big issue.

……………………
This is an important issue.   We are giving the membership plenty of notice about the upcoming vote, which is planned at our October meeting, at the American Legion Hall, 1601 Front Street, in Cuyahoga Falls.  You can see the full text of the amendments elsewhere in this Scuttlebutt
Respectfully submitted, 

P/D/C Brian Logan, SN
